
INDEPENDENT 
          Synonyms:  self-reliant, autonomous, self-sufficient, 
          self-contained 

Although he needs to have people around him, he wants to feel that 
he is independent and fully autonomous. 

As long as he is not expected to fit into a routine or handle a lot 
of administrative paperwork, he will be happy.  He wants to do 
things his own way, finding new avenues and breaking every rule 
along the way. 

Highly independent, he needs the freedom to express his creative 
and original ideas.   

He resists authority and has no patience with bureaucratic red 
tape.   

An excellent addition to any team, as long as he is given plenty of 
autonomy and the freedom to make his own decisions, he can be 
counted on to produce fine work.   

An independent thinker, he wants to be in charge of his environment 
and make his own decisions. 

Approaching life and relationships rationally, she is independent 
and self-sufficient.  She has little need for close relationships, 
at home or work.   

Self-contained and independent, he doesn't care about receiving a 
lot of feedback.   

Creative and imaginative, you are not bound by the conventions of 
reality, but seek your own answers. 

Your handwriting characterizes you as a lively, good-humored person 
who does things his own way.  Fiercely independent, you aren't 
bound by the same conventions as everyone else, but improvise as 
you go along.   

Your independent spirit suggests someone who makes their own rules 
and is not too interested in being told what to do by anyone else.  



You need plenty of independence and personal space and cannot stand 
being told what to do--you want to know that you are in charge of 
your own destiny. 

Your handwriting displays an independent, self-directed person who 
knows what she wants.   

Your partner in a relationship will have to be independent enough 
to give you the space you need.  Someone too clinging or 
emotionally needy, while you would treat them with kindness, would 
soon wear on your nerves.   

You make your own rules and are not particularly concerned with 
what others say about you.   

You have strong opinions and although you are willing to look at 
all the options in a situation, stand firm in your beliefs, despite 
opposition.   

It is important to this individual that he have plenty of autonomy.  
He doesn't like being tied into a rigid schedule where he is 
expected to perform the same tasks day after day.   

You do your best to please others and really like to make things 
work out. But it's also important for you to be independent, so you 
may not tolerate weakness in yourself or anybody else.  

For now you are focused on the present--identifying who you really 
are and how best to express your unique individuality.  

He has a desire for responsibility and is willing to take charge of 
situations, directing the efforts of others.  His organizational 
abilities will help him plan the overall job. 

Feeling positive about your own decisions, you like your 
independence and do not appreciate being told what to do.    

He doesn't want or need a lot of supervision.  In fact, he is 
likely to resist it. 

You combine a strongly sensuous, passionate independence of great 
depth of insight and feeling with a defensive, little girl need to 



be taken care of by mommy.   

He relies too much on his own effort to accomplish tasks, 
delegating only those chores that he believes to be trivial. 

He is independent and will do what he thinks best for his own 
interests. 

His spirit of independence causes him to resent heavy-handed use of 
authority. 

Although you need to march to your own drummer and are not bound by 
conventional expectations, you are not an iconoclast.   

He needs to have carte blanche in conducting the whole orchestra of 
a business operation. 

A self-starter, you want to take steps on your own without being 
pushed or supervised. 


